

Mr Smith Email: request-663735-685b8129@whatdotheyknow.com

Professor Steven Broomhead
Chief Executive

Paula Worthington Director Early Help, Education and SEND (Deputy DCS)

> 1st Floor New Town House Buttermarket Street Warrington WA1 2NH

Our ref: FOI/CHI/02156

1st July 2020

Dear Mr Smith

Freedom of Information Act Request: School agency spend

I am writing in response to your email of 11 May 2020 requesting information about school spend on agency staff.

In particular, you requested that the local authority supplied you with information in response to specific questions. Each question and the corresponding response is set out below.

 I would like to know how much each school in the authority (Primary, Secondary, SEND etc) spent on third party supply agencies between 1st September 2019 and 1st May 2020.

It this could be broken down per school and how much that school spent with each third party agency that would be helpful. Otherwise, just a total per school spent on supply teacher and teaching assistants.

Please see the attached spreadsheet which contains some of the information you requested.

Please note the Council does not hold information for all schools in the Warrington Borough area, those schools that are not listed in the spreadsheet would need to be contacted individually to gain access to the information.

If you are not satisfied with the Council's response to your request for information, you may ask the Council for an internal review of this decision. To do this, you should provide details of your complaint by emailing foi.internalreviews@warrington.gov.uk, or write to FOI Reviews, Warrington Borough Council, Quattro 4th Floor, Buttermarket Street, Warrington, WA1 2NH. You should do this as soon as possible, or, in any case, within 40 working days of the date of our response to your request.

If, following the outcome of the internal review, you remain dissatisfied with the council's response to your information request, you have the right under section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Telephone: 01625 545745 Fax: 01625 545 510

Email: <u>enquiries@ico.gsi.gov.uk</u>

Yours sincerely

Paula Worthington

Director Early Help, Education and SEND

Tel: 01925 442967

Email: pworthington@warrington.gov.uk